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Scary Stories 
Haunt Petrolia

Heather Wright Photos

Petrolia residents drank in the rare sight of the filming of a major motion picture. About 
150 crew and cast from Scary Stories to Tell in the Dark came to town using the former 
Fairbank House as a backdrop for their filming. Dozens of large rental trucks lined the 
main street as the crews set up everything from large lights on cranes, center, to a rain 
boom, bottom left, and a smoke machine, center right. Dozens of residents lined the 
sidewalk across the road each night to watch, keeping silent as the crews worked. There 
is no word on the release date of the film.


